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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

On Friday 20 June 2025 a member of staff at Fairfield High School reported the smell of gas 
in a classroom in Building A. 

The smell was reported to travel through other areas of the school grounds, and as a 
precaution, the decision was made by the principal to evacuate the school. 

Fire and Rescue NSW (FRNSW) attended and conducted an inspection of the school grounds 
and buildings on Friday. No gas was detected and FRNSW advised that the school could 
operate as normal on Friday evening. 

As a precaution, an independent hygienist and licensed plumber completed air monitoring and 
inspections over the weekend of Saturday 21 June and Sunday 22 June 2025. 

The plumber advised no gas pipework was damaged or leaking, with the hygienist advising no 
gas or other chemicals were detected by air monitoring. 

The hygienist advised the school could resume normal operations from Monday 23 June 2025. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of all members of our school and the local community are 
our highest priorities. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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